
 Disclosure Statement /Notice for Filing Complaints  
 

Public Act 375, which was enacted in December of 2010, indicates that individuals 
shall not tattoo, brand, or perform body piercing on another individual unless the 
tattooing, branding, or body piercing occurs at a body art facility licensed by the 
Michigan Department of Health and Human Services. Body art facilities are required 
to be in compliance with the “Requirements for Body Art Facilities,” which provide 
guidelines for safe and sanitary body art administration.  
 
As with any invasive procedure, body art may involve possible health risks. These 
risks may include, but are not limited to: transmissions of bloodborne diseases such 
as HIV and viral hepatitis, skin disorders, skin infections, and allergic reactions.  
 
In addition, persons with certain conditions including, but not limited to, diabetes, 
hemophilia or epilepsy, are at a higher risk for complications and should consult a 
physician before undergoing a body art procedure.  
 
If you wish to file a complaint against a body art facility related to compliance with PA 

375 or have concerns about potential health risks, please visit 

www.michigan.gov/bodyart or Wayne County Health Department at 734-727-7400. 

 

http://www.michigan.gov/bodyart

